



**CYA Football & Cheer**  
P.O. Box 471/ 15 Eyler Road  
Thurmont, MD 21788

# Meeting Minutes

February 13, 2024 at 7:00 PM

Submitted by: Alisha Yocum

**In attendance:** Devin Bradshaw, Gil Brindley, Chris Cassidy, Jacoba Cassidy, Kathleen Davis, Jerry Ferson, Jeremy Johnson, Carey Johnson, Carrie Laird, Nathan Laird, Ethan McClure, Candy Reaver, Meghan Ridenour, CJ Steele, Jon Steiner, Brittany Tinsman, Alisha Yocum

Excused: Maggie Deyton & Kelsey McClure

Meeting began at 7:02 PM.

## I. **Minutes & Voting Rights**

There were no changes to the minutes. Carey Johnson made a motion to approve. Kathleen Davis seconded the minutes. Candy reviewed the names of those with voting rights.

## II. **Financial Report**

Jeremy Johnson reviewed the Financial Report in Maggie's absence. There were not a lot of expense for this month. Carey Johnson made a motion to approve. Jerry Ferson seconded the motion.

## III. **Budget**

Jeremy Johnson reviewed the budget, which sent out 2 weeks prior to all voting members. Devin Bradshaw asked about getting yearly subscription to Team Snap. Jeremy will look into the cost. There were no other questions on the budget. Alisha Yocum made the motion to approve. Jerry Ferson seconded the motion.

**IV. Committees**

Alisha Yocum provided an update on the Marketing Committee. The Committee met and discussed ways to market registration. They are working on yard signs and flyers for schools and graphics for social media. A new idea this year is to have players/cheerleaders wear jerseys and spirit wear for a CYA Day in coordination with flyers being sent home at school.

Candy Reaver provided update on Scholarship Committee. She checked in with CHS, they have our scholarship information, and they will add it to the scholarship location for students. Ceremony is May 20th. Candy will present applicants to the voting body.

**V. Football Report**

Chris Cassidy gave the football report. Only update is there is a coach's meeting on March 5. Still looking for Flag & Mini-Pony coaches.

**VI. Cheer Report**

Meghan gave cheer report. Only updates are that the coaches will meet at the end of March to start planning camp. Still looking to fill open head coach positions.

**VII. MVYFL**

MVYFL has voted to increase gate fees to \$3 a person or \$5 per family. We will still have a season pass. Proof of Residency was brought up at the league meeting. A motion was made to have a school enrollment or report card be given as proof of residency. Changes could be made for 2024 season. Girls flag football: VP of the league asked Jeremy to lead a kick off meeting about Girls flag football. 11 out of 14 teams are interested. This could start as a 'light' version, Jamboree style. Only one night of practice to not interfere with cheer.

**VIII. CYA, Inc**

Jon Steiner had no updates, but let the group know that they continue to be here for any support needed.

**IX. Other**

Jeremy Johnson said field requests have been committed. Need to follow up with Rich about summer football camp. Kathleen says will be either June 13th or June 17th based on snow days for school. They will need to use Eyler's field again

because the track is being resurfaced. Jeremy will request both weeks from the town. Chris suggested having more dates requested in June to have in house skills etc.

Next meeting will be on February 13 at 7 PM.

**Action Items**

- Maggie Deyton to put \$25,000 into CD at PNC